
 

 

 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

Apologies for the delay in sending the fortnightly flyer.  We decided to begin a half-term start with 

‘Rachel and Cake’ – an opportunity for parents to visit school on the first Friday every half term to 

discuss school developments and strengthen our work in partnership for the improved outcomes for 

children.  As a result, 15th November was Celebration worship and thus, this week is Fortnightly 

Flyer. The next ‘Rachel and Cake’ is planned for 10th January 2025  

 

 

Have a lovely weekend.  See you on Monday  

  

      

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

KSJ Fortnightly Flyer 

Our Christian Distinctiveness 

This half term our Christian values are Hope and 

Reverence.   

The school Council would like to establish an 

ongoing foodbank collection with a class having a 

focus month.  November is Wrens, December Barn 

Owls and January will be Falcons.  Please bring any 

food items to the school office. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Developing Independence 

Over the next few weeks and months we will be having a 

whole school focus on developing independence, resilience 

and maturity.  We have designed a KSJ guide to what we 

expect this to look like at each year group, which I will be 

sharing with you in the coming weeks. 

Each class will be focusing upon the ‘The 5 Bees’.  This means 

children will be encouraged to use:- 

Brain (try to solve it first by thinking about it) 

Book (prior learning in their book, dictionary or spelling 

journal) 

Board (modelled learning from the teacher on the board) 

Buddy (can others nearby help out or a friend)  

Boss (the teacher is always happy to help you when you have 

tried first) 

Welcomes  

A tremendous welcome to our new Wren:- Seb 

Luckie.   Thank you to the Wrens for being 

great advocates and supporting Seb to settle 

in. 

We also welcome back Lynne Jones – our dog 

trainer.  Lynne will work with Bailey, Seb and 

Scarlett in the first instance to support pupils 

and Desmond in their interactions.  Please can I 

remind you that other dogs are not to be 

brought onto the school grounds.  New pups or 

small dogs, may be held, but no dogs on leads 

on the ground.  Many thanks  



 
 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Beacon Group 

Our Beacon Group have begun their meetings (carrying on the great work Mrs Cowell did).  The children have 

discussed what their job entails and the expectations of the responsibility.  They have also begun to develop 

plans for a remembrance garden for Mrs Cowell.  Quotes are being obtained to put the children’s plans into 

reality.  There will be prayer spaces, reflection areas, thistles and poppies and inspiring quotes.  The group are 

now going to invite families to think of a suitable name for the garden. 

Key dates for your diary  

20th November – Wrens Parent’s Evening  

26th November – Advent Event – Year 4, 5 and 6 

4th December – PANTO in school  

5th December – Midweek Communion at church – Beacon Group 

9th December – Dress Rehearsal 1.45pm  

11th December – Christmas lunch, evening performance 6.00pm  

12th December – Afternoon Performance – 2.00pm  

16th December – Christingle Service 2.00pm  

17th December – Last Swim for Falcons  

18th December – Christmas picnic, Christmas jumper day and Christmas market (2.00pm) 

19th December – End of term – early finish at 1.15pm 

 

Mums and Tots  

A tremendous thank you to Helen 

Unsworth for single-handedly planning, 

providing and marketing our new mums 

and tots session in school. 

Every Thursday morning 9.30am in the 

Little Wrens Classroom. 

Frodsham Festival  

Help wanted – volunteers to walk behind our float, Meeting at 5.30pm – time to be confirmed.   

9.30am volunteers to decorate the float. 

Christmas Market.  Pupils and families are invited to make and create objects or things to sell at our 

Christmas market. 



Parent Guide to Christmas   -  

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Remembrance Services  

We held a range of activities as a school community to commemorate Armistice Day.  Thank you to 

all for the respect, reverence and Peace demonstrated. Well done to Kelsey for achieving her Guides’ 

badge. 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attendance  

All families should have received their half-termly attendance letter last week.  Thank you to 

everyone for the efforts and cares in boosting our attendance data.  As we continue to strive for 

attendance rates of 95%+ the following rates of attendance show the current picture… 

Whole school = 94.4% 

Year 2 = 87.4% 

Year 3 = 94.3% 

Year 4 = 95.6% 

Year 5 = 94.6% 

Year 6 = 97.% 

Persistence Absence = 9.8% 

 


